
�  THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR  � 

22nd
 SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST  

9:10am:  3rd & 6th Hours    9:30am:  Divine Liturgy  
Panikhida for Anne Sondergaard-Couch 
Special Collection for OCA Stewardship  

Acolytes: check in the Altar      Church School 

Hours:  Reader Michael  
Thanksgiving Prayers: Matthew Moore  

POTLUCK:  H – P 

Tues: 10/30: 10:00am: Recitation of the Jesus Prayer 

       10:30am: Book Study: The Living Witness of the Holy Mountain

        6:30pm: Parish Council Meeting 

Wed: 10/31: 6:00pm: Vespers 

      7:00pm: Orthodoxy Class 

Thur:   11/1:                    Sts
 COSMAS & DAMIAN 

9:10am: 3rd & 6th Hours   9:30am: Divine Liturgy 

Sat:  11/3: 10:00am:   Divine Liturgy in Slavonic 

        5:00pm:  Choir Rehearsal 
         6:00pm: Great Vespers, Confessions 

Sun:   11/4:        23rd
 SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

9:10am: 3rd & 6th Hours   9:30am: Divine Liturgy,  
Acolytes: check in the Altar      Church School 

Hours: Bill Boyle      

Thanksgiving Prayers: Rachel Maes 

Potluck: Q – Z   

Most Holy Theotokos save us! 
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22nd Sunday After Pentecost 

Gal. 6 : 11 – 18          October 28th 2018  Luke  8 : 26 – 39  

Venerable Job of Pochaev 

WELCOME VISITORS! CHRIST IS IN OUR MIDST! 

We are honored you are visiting today. * Liturgy Books may be found next 
to the Candle Table at the back of the church. * We invite you to fill out a 
Visitor’s Card on the Candle Table & place it in one of the Collection 
Baskets there. * We do not take up a Collection during our services but 
rather ask you to place donations in one of the baskets on the Candle Table 
or next to the Book Store Table. * While only Orthodox Christians who 
have prepared themselves may receive Holy Communion, everyone is 
welcome to come forward at the end of Liturgy to receive a blessing from 
our priest and to take the blessed bread. * It is the Orthodox practice to 
stand during services as a sign of reverence for the Lord but if you need to 
sit, please do so.  Use of chairs is shared.  If you are able, we particularly try 
to stand during the processions with the Gospel and the Gifts, during the 
Readings, the Creed, during the preparation of the Holy Eucharist, the 
Lord’s Prayer and reception of Communion. * We invite you to stay after 
the Thanksgiving Prayers for fellowship and the meal so that we may greet 
you personally, and to answer any questions you may have about our faith, 
our parish or today’s service. * Please help yourself to the brochures and 
information on the east side counter. * All children ages three through 

twelve are encouraged to attend our Sunday School after Holy Communion.  
*          We hope you will visit us again very soon.          * 

PLEASE SEND PRAYER CORNER NAMES & UPDATES ALONG WITH BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS TO:  

Daniel Schulte: schulte_d@aol.com          Book Store:asonaocbs@gmail.com 



Rubrics for Today: Resurrection Tone 5
 

Resurrection Tone Sheets are on the Literature Table 
Resurrection Texts are also in the Appendices of the Black Liturgy Books 

PRAYER CORNER 

May God Grant Many Years! to Jenifer Jannakos, Eyob 
Dawit, Leah Dawit, Jenn Matejcek, Hugo Arias, Brendan 
Parchert and Mark Jannakos on their Birthdays. 

May the Lord grant His mercy and healing diagnosed with 
cancer: Olga, Nona (Gretchen), Ionela, Madalena, Archpriest Steven, 
Jean, Caroline, Frank, Deacon Jeremiah, Stephanie, Sara, McKenzie, 
Nicole, Robert, Subdeacon Peter, Peter, Ita, Carol, Deacon Gerasimus, 
Chuck, Juan, Ivan, Lubov, Daria, Cynthia, Karen, Paul, Protodeacon 
Nicholas, Archbishop Nikon of Boston and Archbishop Lazar. 
  And for those in remission from cancer: Madolyn, Dr. Frye, Mary 
Beth, Ron, Galina, Yelena, Yelena,  Jasmine and Fr Silouan. 
  May the Lord grant His mercy and healing to those with other 
ailments, injuries, difficult situations and intentions needing 
prayer: Alex, Liliana, Bella, Elizabeth, Camille, Allen, Ryan, Jared, 
Rebecca, Randel, Ludmilla, Rebecca, Mary, Joni, Infant Ransom, 
Jackson, Jennifer, Peggy, Mioara, George, Kent, Connie, Peter, infant 
Jackson, child Sophia, child William, Mikhail, Jason & Kristina, Toby, 
infant Katie, Nina, Elizabeth, Matushka Ingrid, Chuck, Evdokiya, 
Michael, Ana, Randall, Bob & Marilyn, Mary Elizabeth, George, 
Gabriella & Andrei, Loretta, Richard, Bill, Maria, Galina, Andrey, 
Nikolay, Fotiniya, Joseph David, Carolyn, Deacon Steven, Kendrick, 
Camryn, Emma, Tana, Subdeacon Columcille, John & Sharon, Deacon 
Gerry, Irene, Subdeacon Gregory and Ernest.  
  Please Pray for our Catechumens: Kelly, Kevin, Debra, Steven & 
Anna and Daniel.  
  God Grant Many Years! to all those others celebrating Name Days, 
Birthdays and Anniversaries.  
  O Lord, please send your angels to watch over all those 
traveling. 

PARISH FINANCIAL REPORT THRU SEPTEMBER 2018 
Operating Income: $96, 336.65       

Operating Expenses: $90,338.70 
 

Charity Collections: $4,440.00
        Building Fund Income: $31,680.92  

�   ANNOUNCEMENTS   � 
TODAY IS OCA STEWARD SUNDAY. In light of this we'll take a special 
collection at the end of Liturgy in support of the ever expanding and good 
work of the various departments of the Orthodox Church in America (OCA).  

WITH FATHER'S BLESSING, RICK STAATS WILL AGAIN OFFER A BIBLE 

STUDY ON THE NATIVITY STORIES, beginning on Thursday, November 15, 
with an Introduction to the Gospels and a look at an important ancient book 
for Orthodoxy, the Protoevangelium of James. The study will then focus on 
Luke and Matthew. You may attend the Introduction class only, or you may 
attend all five classes. We will meet at the church on Thursday evenings (except 
for Thanksgiving), from 6:30 to 8:30pm. If you are interested in attending, 
please sign up on the notebook on the candle table, and/or let Rick know so 
enough handouts can be prepared. 

CHOIR SEEKING NEW MEMBERS.  We are in need of all voices.  Choir 
members need to be able to sing on pitch and feel called to use the blessing 
of their voice in service to God and our church community.  You must 
be willing and able to commit to regularly attending Choir Rehearsal and 
Vespers on Saturday evenings, Sunday morning Divine Liturgy and special 
services as your schedule allows.  If you are interested, please talk to Choir 
Director, Diane Prokipchak (505-792-4507).  We will start rehearsal of 
Christmas services in the next week or two, so don't delay if you want to join 
us! 

 IF YOU WISH TO CONTRIBUTE to a charitable fund for Matushka Ingrid 
all you need do is write a check to ASONA and write “Matushka Ingrid” on the 
“for” line and it will be passed through to her. Thank you.   

VENERABLE JOB OF POCHAEV 
COMMEMORATED THIS DAY 

 Abbot and Wonderworker of Pochaev was born around 1551 in Pokutia in Galicia. 
At age ten he came to the Transfiguration Ugornits monastery, and at age twelve he 
received monastic tonsure with the name Job. The venerable Job from his youth 
was known for his great piety and strict ascetic life, and he was accounted worthy of 
the priestly office. 
 Around the year 1580, Saint Job was appointed the head of the Exaltation of the 
Cross monastery near the city of Dubno, and for more than twenty years he 
governed the monastery amidst the growing persecution of Orthodoxy on the part of 
the Catholics and Uniates.  

For the complete text please see:   https://oca.org/saints/lives 


